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This has been an exciting first term, where we have spent a lot of time listening and
reflecting on ways to continue to improve our school systems to meet the needs of all our
pupils and their families. 
In the new year there will be a lot of information and support that we look forward to
sharing with you .  
In the meantime we would like to wish all our families  a warm, relaxing and safe holiday. 
 We understand that whilst Christmas holidays are usually a time of celebration it can be
hard on some families and individuals and therefore this edition of the newsletter will share
some ways to support  those that need it  

This term saw our Christmas Card
competition.  Students were
invited to design a card to
represent the values of the school.
Mr Evans was delighted to  award
Man Tsun in Year 9 with her prize. 
 Congratulations to Poppy in Year
8 and Lauren in Year 7 who were
close runner ups.
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Do you need help from 
 
 
 
 
 
 

THE MOST IMPORTANT STEP IS TO GET A
FOODBANK VOUCHER

 
In order to provide the most appropriate help for
the circumstances of your situation we work with
local agencies. If they feel you are struggling to put
food on the table, they will issue you with a
foodbank voucher. The local agency can also
provide long term support if needed to help
address some of the issues behind the reasons for
your crisis. Agencies we work with include: Citizens
Advice, housing support officers, children’s centres,
health visitors, social services and some local
charities.

To get in touch
If you call or email our foodbank we can talk
through your situation and put you in touch
with a relevant local agency.
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COMMUNITY NOTICEBOARD

FREE SCHOOL MEALS
 

All state funded infant school children, from
reception to year two, receive a free school
lunch.  Your child, including those at Great

Sankey High School may be eligible for free
school meals outside of infant school if you

receive certain benefits.  Further information
is available here

Visit the gov.uk website to see if your child
could receive free school meals.

GREAT SANKEY HIGH SCHOOL FOOD BANK DRIVE

A massive well done to all our students and
their families who have contributed an
amazing amount of food to be donated to
Warrington Food Bank.  Times may be hard
for everyone at the moment but the
generosity of our community is amazing. 
 Here you can see a number of our students
who have been organising the collection,
ready for Mrs Masher and Mr McCann to drop
off in the school minibus.  We're certain these
donations will bring a smile to many families.

https://warrington.foodbank.org.uk/contact-us/
https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals
https://www.gov.uk/apply-free-school-meals


Warm Spaces Initiative
LiveWire libraries have joined the ‘Warm Spaces’ initiative to offer warm and welcome spaces to the
Warrington community over the colder months at a time when cost of living is on the rise.

The libraries are working together to provide a hot drink and a safe, warm space for those to spend time
for a few hours over the week
.
This response is part of the national Warm Welcome initiative, which aims to provide a warm welcome to
everyone so that no-one is left alone to face the challenges of the coming winter as fuel bills soar.

The schedule includes the following days and times for people to pop in:
Mondays
Westbrook Library – 11am – 1pm.
Lymm Library – 2pm – 4pm.
Tuesdays
Penketh Library – 11am – 1pm.
Birchwood Library – 4pm – 6pm.
Wednesdays
Burtonwood Library – 3pm – 5pm.
Thursdays
Orford Library – 11am – 1pm.
Woolston Library – 11am – 1pm.
Fridays
Stockton Heath Library – 10am – 12pm.
Saturdays
Padgate Library 10:30am-12:30pm
Culcheth Library 10:30am-12:30pm
Sundays
Warrington Library – 1pm-3pm

Rachel Ralston, Strategic Library Manager, said: “Warm Spaces is designed to signpost anyone in need of
warmth, to a warm space to share with others. We wanted to get involved with the initiative to help
support the community with free, warm, safe places for people to come to when they need it the most.
Every Warm Space in our libraries is a non-judgemental space; whatever the reason you have for needing
to come in, you’ll be treated the same and never judged.”

For more Warm Spaces, check out the interactive map for the UK – 
Spaces — Warm Spaces.

COMMUNITY NOTICEBOARD
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https://warmspaces.org/spaces
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#HAF2022 are running a four-day Afro
dance-workshop and Christmas party
at the Old school project in Fairfield

and Howley, Fairfield Street, WA1 3AJ
on the 20th, 21st, 28th and 29th

December at 2.15pm.  

ASPIRE Holiday Scheme - Feb 23
Closing date for the Aspire Holiday Scheme
is 3rd January 2023.  To receive details of

how to apply please email
sensorycentre@warrington.gov.uk
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WELLBEING & HEALTH

In January we will be launching our new partnership with Kooth an online, confidential
counselling service.  They will be visiting Great Sankey High School and delivering a range of
assemblies, workshops, drop-in sessions and Parent Information webinar.  In the meantime
Kooth have released a series of support guides to help with a range of difficulties that many
people experience over Christmas.  If your young person does need to speak to anyone over
Christmas, Kooth are available at the following times:



URGENT MENTAL HEALTH SUPPORT -
24/7 CRISIS LINES
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WELLBEING & HEALTH

DIRECTORY OF AVAILABLE MENTAL HEALTH SUPPORT

Every mental health trust has a 24/7 crisis line for
people of all ages - children, young people and adults. 
 The lines which are free to call can provide advice to
those in a crisis.  These crisis lines are supported by
trained mental health advisors, 365 days a year.

You can find the 24/7 crisis line numbers using the NHS
Service Finder or the table shows our local services

There has been a number of cases of Strep
A and Scarlet Fever reported in the local
area.  Parents and carers are reminded to
look for the following symptoms.  If  you
have any concerns you are reminded to
contact either your GP service, 101 or 999.

https://www.nhs.uk/service-search/mental-health/find-an-urgent-mental-health-helpline


KS4 students all received an assembly on sexual harrassment ,
delivered by Mrs Wardle, the school's Designated Safeguarding
Lead.  The assembly aimed to raise awareness of all types of
harrassment and everyone's role in ensuring school remains a
safe place for all. Students were respectful and attentive. 
 Students were also introduced to the NSPCC's 'Report/Remove
tool'  a  way for any young person under the age of 18, to safely
get a nude image or video  removed from the internet. 
 Students were also reminded of ways which they can raise any
concern with any member of staff.

WARRINGTON & CHESHIRE POLICE
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WINTER SAFETY
Areas such as frozen lakes and ponds can be beautiful
this time of year, but as the news has recently reported
going on the ice can have devastating consequences. 
 All students have been reminded of the local areas
where clear messages have been to avoid venturing
out on to the ice and general water awareness tips. 
 Further advice is available from the RLSS and  Canals
and River Trust

In order to keep all our students safe we work closely with the local
constabulary.  This half term was no exception.  We were able to
deliver assemblies on knife crime awareness by PCSO Potts and
Spruce; key messages around walking to and from school safety and
frozen water advice via  PC Marsh-Croft; and bike/road safety from
Lesley Paterson, Warrington's  School and Residential Travel Advisory. 
 In January we will be welcoming them all back starting by delivering
free bike lights to students on Monday  9th January 2023.

A STAND AGAINST HARRASSMENT

For details of how to use
the Report Remove tool
please click here for an
information video

https://www.rlss.org.uk/winter-water-safety
https://canalrivertrust.org.uk/enjoy-the-waterways/safety-on-our-waterways/winter-water-safety
https://youtu.be/zhKwpdv6vQQ


A reminder of Mr Evans' end of term letter which confirmed the following arrangements for
returning to school in January.

"School will reopen to students in the New Year on Wednesday 4th January.  Each year
group will arrive at slightly different times that morning as we will be launching our new

Great Sankey High School expectations, around behaviour, standards and uniform."

Wednesday 4th January 2023 - Year Groups are to arrive at the following times:
                        Year 7 and 8 - 8.20am (Y7 to go to Sports Hall and Y8 to BTH)
                        Year 9 and 10  - 9.00am  (Y9 to go to Sports Hall and Y10 to BTH)
                        Year 11 - 10.00am (go to BTH) 
All year groups are to access the site via the main entrance on Barrow Hall Lane.  If your child
is in Y9-11 and and arrangements cannot be made to arrive at this time please email their
Year team using their intake address below:
                        Year 7 - Intake2022@greatsankey.org
                       Year 8 - Intake2021@greatsankey.org
                       Year 9 - Intake2020@greatsankey.org
                       Year 10 - Intake2019@greatsankey.org.
                       Year 11 - Intake2018@greatsankey.org
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EARLY HELP

JANUARY RETURN TO SCHOOL ARRANGEMENTS

ARE ALL YOUR CONTACT DETAILS UP TO DATE?
 

If you change your home phone/email or mobile number, please let the school
know, so that we have the most up-to-date details.

We require a minimum of two contacts in case of an emergency.
 

Great Sankey High School seeks to support
young people and their families by offering
support, guidance and help in a timely
manner.   Part of this process may be referred
to as 'Early Help'.  By working with families, we
seek to identify issues early to ensure the right
help, at the right time, in the right way.  
Any professional who works with a family can
offer Early Help, whether they work in a school,
health care organisation or voluntary sector
organisations.  

They can do this at any point that they see a
young person or their family needs advice,
support and/or intervention. 
Early Help is most effective when all parties
engage fully and when the whole family
network works together. Family needs are
identified and supported through Early Help
Assessments.  
All pupils and their families can access Early
Help through their Year Teams.  Please do not
hesitate to contact them if you feel you, or a
member of your family, may benefit from this
support.

https://warringtonsafeguardingpartnerships.org.uk/p/i-work-or-volunteer-with-children-and-young-people/early-help-1#:~:text=Early%20help%20intervention%20should%20happen%20as%20soon%20as,stage%20for%20those%20families%20who%20may%20need%20it.
https://warringtonsafeguardingpartnerships.org.uk/p/i-work-or-volunteer-with-children-and-young-people/early-help-1#:~:text=Early%20help%20intervention%20should%20happen%20as%20soon%20as,stage%20for%20those%20families%20who%20may%20need%20it.
https://www.warrington.gov.uk/early-help

